

۰۲۱۵۵۷۵۶۵۰۰

## اگرچه نیت خوبی است زیستن ... اما خوشا که دست به تصمیم بهتری بزنیم !



## كنكورسرا

مرجع تخصصی قبولی آزمون فرهنگیان و آزمون استخدامی آموزش و پرورش

www.konkursara.com



آزمون درس: زبان انگلیسی یازدهم تاریخ آزمون: ۱۳ / ۱۰ / ۱٤۰۰ زمان پاسخگویی: ۸۰ دقیقه

به نام نام بخش نامداران اداره آموزش و پرورش ناحیه ۳قم دبیرستان فرزانگان ۲ نام و نام خانوادگی: شماره آمار: پایه و رشته: یازدهم کلیه رشته ها امتحانات نویت: اول

Vocabulary A. Fill in the blanks with the given words. One is more.(2) prevented - imagine - ability - addicted - vary -1. These days many teenagers are ...... to the Internet and TV. 2. The temperature in Abadan ...... from 35 to 52 degrees during the summer. 3. A storm ...... the plane from taking off. 4. Do you have the ...... to do many tasks at the same time? B. Match each word on the left column with its definition on the right column. One is more. (1) -----A-----5. emotional a) to be different from each other 6. despite b) relating to the feelings 7. society c) with all parts existing in the correct amounts 8. balanced d) without taking any notice of e) a large group of people who live together C. Choose the correct answer.(1) 9. If you keep on eating so much, you'll ...... weight. a) lose b) take c) gain d) get 10. Radio was the pilot's only means of ....... a) translation b) explanation c) communication d) population Grammar A. Choose the correct answer. (2) 11. She needs ...... information to write that new book. b) much a) a few c) a lot d) many 12. Could you bring me two ...... coffee. b) bags of c) cups of d) loaves of a) pieces

c) three thousands

d) two hundreds

13. There are ...... dollars in that suitcase.

b) two million

a) two billions

14. Yalda has	•••••	to school sir	nce ten years ago.
a) go	b) went	c) gone	d) goes
B. Look at the	pictures and answ	ver the questions w	ith suitable units and measure words.(1)
15. How much	rice did your fath	ner buy yesterday?	
			Rice 15 Kg
Writing			
A. Rearrange	the words to crea	ate the correct sent	tence. (2)
16. nine / in / l	has / classmates / N	Mina / her class / tw	venty / has / .
17. finished / t	he students / home	ework / haven't / th	eir / .
•••••	••••••	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	
B. Underline t	the subject(S), ver	rb (V), object (O) a	nd additional information (AI) in the following
sentences.(1)			
18. Some of m	y students must b	uy three notebooks	and one book next week.
Reading			
Cloze Passag	ge		
Read the pa	ssage and choose	the best answers.	(2)
	mee	ets - matter - desp	oite - means - respect
All langua	ges are <i>really</i> va	aluable, (19)	their differences. Every language is an
			meets the needs of its speakers. It is impossible to
			e, we must (21) all languages, no
			many speakers they have.
Reading C	comprehension		

Read the following passage and answer the questions. (4)

You can go to a restaurant to eat breakfast, lunch or dinner and even a snack when you want. Restaurants serve food to you and to other people who go and eat at them. First, you look at a menu that lists all of the foods and drinks that you can order from the restaurant. Then you tell the waiter or waitress what you want to eat and drink. Some restaurants have lots of foods and some have some foods like only salads or soups, hotdogs or desserts. Some restaurants are open part of the day and only serve food at some times of the day. Other restaurants are open all day and serve food all the time. The waiter or waitress brings your food to the table you are sitting at. You eat the food. After you eat the food, you need to pay for the food. The waiter or waitress gives you a bill that tells you how much money you need to pay for the food.

<b>∕∕True or False X</b>
--------------------------

- 23. All restaurants are open all day. ----
- 24. You don't need to pay any money at a restaurant. ----

Answer the questions completely.

25. Why do people go to restaurants?

.....

26. Who brings food for you at a restaurant?

......

27. What do you need to do after you eat the food?

Good Luck My dear students These days many people eat ready – made food .This means food which is already prepared, in packets or cans, or often frozen. People also go to fast foods restaurant a lot, where they buy takeaway meals. This type of food is suitable in the busy, modern world, but it often contains a lot of fat or sugar. If you eat a lot of sugar, dentists say you might get holes in your teeth Similarly, if you eat a lot of fat, doctors will tell you that this is bad for your heart. Most scientists say that the best food is fresh, natural food such as fruit and vegetable .They also say that we should <a href="mailto:cut down">cut down</a> on the amount of fat we eat. Nowadays we eat too much oil and butter. Instead of frying food in fat, we should lightly boil <a href="mailto:it">it</a>. Steam it, or eat it uncooked as in salads Food which hasn't been cooked often contains more vitamins. These vitamins are often destroyed during cooking. Of course, it is as we get older that we start to notice the effect of bad eating habits When we're young we don't have to worry too much, but it's a good idea to develop good eating habits as early in life as possible.

49. Why is uncooked food often better for us?

a. Its vitamins are not damaged

b. It has less sugar and fat

c. It is easier to eat in this busy world.

d. It can be bought from fast food restaurant

50. What is wrong with ready- made food?

a. It has a lot of fat and sugar

b. It must be eaten within a short time

c. It is not properly prepared

d. It is not suitable for young people

51. What do scientists suggest people to eat?

a. food that is not heated

b. food cooked in water

c. food cooked in oil

d .natural food

52. The word "cut down" is the closest meaning to.....

a. manage

b. decrease

c. measure

d. design

53. The word "it" refers to .....

a. oil

b. butter

c. fat

d. food

Once there was a prince, called Morgan, who lived in a big house in a green valley. He had a baby son and a dog called Gelert.

One day the prince left the house to go hunting, leaving the dog to take care of the baby. After some time, two hungry wolves came out of the dark jungle and ran towards a house. Gelert saw them and hid the baby under a bed. Then he bravely ran outside and started to fight the wolves. He killed them, but he was badly hurt himself. After that he was so tired that he fell asleep. After some time the prince returned and saw the dog covered in blood. He saw his little son's bed was empty and thought Gelert had killed him. So he took his knife and killed the dog. Then he heard the baby cry and found him under bed. Through the window he saw the two dead wolves. When he understood what had happened, he started crying.

30)The prince didn't ta	ake the dog with himse	elf because he needed some	one to
A) fight the wolves	b)hel	p him with hunting	
c) look after his son	d)tal	ke care of the house	
31) If the prince had he	eard the baby cry sooi	ner, he wouldn't have	
a) fought the wolves	b)kil	lled the dog	
c) left him alone	d)ur	derstood the truth	
32) The word" that" re	fers to		
a) being tired	b)falling sleep	c)hurting himself	d)killing the wolves
33) In line fifth "he" re	fers to		
34)why did the dog hid	e the baby?		
35) Why did the prince	start crying?		

Theli	festyle has had	both positive ar	nd negative	on people's lives. Modern
technologies have e	enabled us to ha	ve easy	to information, becom	e more creative, experience
fast communication	n, travel easier, a	and have a more	comfortable life. Have	you ever a world
without the Interne	et, tablets, mobil	e phones, airplai	nes, and vacuum clean	ers? Most people cannot do
that, as technology	is the miracle of	our time.		
45. a. region	b. le	evel	c. pattern	d. modern
46.a. similar	<b>b.</b> e	ffects	c. habits	d. general
47.a. access	<b>b.</b> c	reate	c. valuable	d. worthy
48. a. decided	<b>b.</b> b	alanced	c. suggested	d. imagined
To have a43	lifestyle, you	ı need to do certa	nin things. First you sho	ould have a good eating
habit. Eating too m	uch junk food is	harmful for you	. These have a lot of oil	so they can increase your -
and	d increase the ris	sk of heart diseas	es. Second , you should	do daily45 It
can improve your h	nealth conditions	and46	diseases.	
43 – a . worse	b. happier	c. easier	d. healthier	
44 — health	b. emotional d	isease c. blood j	pressure d. life	
45 – exercises	b. walking	c. program	d. plan	
46 – increase	b. prevent	c. stop	d. make	

## نویسنده پاسخ: ستاره مرادی

پاسخنامه	رديف
امروزه بسیاری از نوجوانان به اینترنت و تلویزیون معتاد هستند . Addicted است در جای خالی به یک صفت احتیاج داریم و تنها صفت میان گزینه ها	1
هوا در ابادان از 35 تا 52 درجه متغیر است Varies علمه درجه مفرد است و بنابر این فعل مورد نظر باید سوم شخص بیاید کلمه درجه مفرد است و بنابر این فعل حرجه علی الله الله الله الله الله الله الله ال	2
یک طوفان هو اپما را از بلند شدن از زمین باز داشت . Prevented کلمه به معنای باز داشت کسی یا چیزی از کاری است و با توجه به معنای جمله که به یک فعل احتیاج کلمه به معنای باز داشتن کسی یا چیزی از کاری است و با توجه به معنای جایگذاری نیست کلمه های دیگر باکس قابل جایگذاری نیست	3
ایا شما مهارت انجام دادن چند کار در یک زمان دارید؟ Ability در جای خالی به یک اسم احتیاج داریم و همچنین هرگاه صحبت از مهارتی مانند اموزش و انجام دادن کار های مختلف شد به یاد این دو کلمه بیوفتید Ability=skill	4
B) relating to the feelings Emotional =. احساسی چیزی که مربطه به احساس ها باشد احساسی نام دار د	5
a)to be different from each other  she came to work despite being sick .  معنی با وجود اینکه است . با وجود اینکه حالش بد بود به سر کار امد	6
e) a large group of people who live together =SOCIETY گروهی از مردم که با هم زندگی میکنند = جامعه	7
C) with all parts existing in correct amounts = BALANCED از تمام قسمت های چیزی مقدار اندازه ای وجود داشتن = متعادل	8
یک ترکیب معنایی به معنای وزن زیاد کردن است C)Gain weight	9
C) a means of communication  به معنی راه ارتباطی است  A common means of communication is cellphone یک راه فراگیر ارتباطی موبایل است	10
B) much ( رد گزینه 1 و 1 اسمی غیر قابل شمارش است ( رد گزینه 1 و 4 ) بعد از کلمه A lot اسم دیگری باشد حتما باید میان انها از of استفاده کنیم	11
c) cups of coffee . پک ترکیب رایج است . A cup of coffee سایز گزینه ها هیچ گاه بر ای قهوه به کار نمیروند.	12



	رديف
به وضوح در متن ذکر شده است که سبزیجات نپخته ویتامین های بیشتری دارند = A	49
در متن گفته شده که فست فود ها خوب نیستند چون چربی و قند زیادی دارند = A	50
دقت کنید که در سوال نظر دانشمندها را پرسیده است نه نظر نویسنده را نویسنده سایر گزینه هارا پیشنهاد داده اما جواب درست = D	51
B cutdown = decrease = کم شدن ما باید مصرف چربیمان را کنیم . مشخص است که چربی مصرفی با توجه به موضوع متن باید کم شود پس حتی اگر را هم ندانیم با cut down معنی میتوانیم سوال را جواب بدیم	52
به جای سرخ کردن غذا در روغن ما باید ان را کمی بخار پز کنیم . مشخص است که به جای ان کلمه غذا قرار میگیرد و D است foodمعادل انگلیسیش	53
شاهزاده سگ را با خودش نبر چون کسی را برای مراقبت از پسرش احتیاج داشت	30
اگر شاهزاده صدای گریه بچه را زودتر شنیده بود سگ را نمیکشد B	31
سگ بعد از کشتن گرگها خسته بود و بعد از ان رفت بخوابد D سگ بعد از کشتن گرگها خسته بود و بعد از ان رفت بخوابد گزینه سه میتوانست درست باشد اگر Ing Hurt اسیب دیده بود	32
سگ گرگ ها را کشت پس ضمیر به او برمیگردد . Refers to the dog	33
Because he didn`t want him to get hurt from the danger سگ بچه را قایم کرد تا اورا از خطر دور کند	34
Because he realized that he had killed his dog for the wrong reason شاهزاده گریه کرد زیرا سگش را به دلیل اشتباه کشته بود	35
سبک زندگی جدید 45) d سبک زندگی جدید 46)b اثر های مثبت و منفی 46)b دسترسی اسان به تکنولوژی a (47) a دنیای بدون تکنولوژی را تصور کرده اید؟ 48) d دنیای بدون تکنولوژی را تصور کرده اید؟	12
برای داشتن سبک زندگی سالم تر (خط بعدی راجب عادت های خوب غذایی صحبت میکند پس قطعاً جای خالی با کلمه الا (43) ماله در ایم داشتن سبک زندگی سالم تر پرمیشود نه با کلمه شادتر یا بدتر) منتطقی است که روغن فشار خون را بالا ببرد (اما سلامتی شما را بالا نمیبرد رد (رد گزینه 1))وچندان ربطی به 44)C هم ندارد. کلمه increase هیچگاه باlife نمیاید بیماری روحی هم ندارد. کلمه daily exercise ترکیب پرکاربردی است 45)A به معنی ورزش روزانه وخوب باشد از بیماری هم جلوگیری میکند (46) b ترکیب ان در انگلیسی Prevent disases است ترکیب ان در انگلیسی Prevent disases	13
	14
	15

قبل از کلمه Dollars یک صفت احتیاج داریم و صفات هیچ گاه جمع بسته نمیشوند (رد سایر گزینه ها )(B برای واحد پول وقتی ممیز هایی قبیل چند میلیارد چند میلیون وداریم دقت کنید که حتما به مفرد بیایند.	13
بعد از has برای ساختن حال کامل به شکل سوم فعل احتیاج داریم (رد سایر گزینه ها) (C	14
My father bought two bags of rice each containing 15 kilograms of rice  A bag of احد شمارشی اسم غیر قابل شمارش برنج است	15
مینا 29 همکلاسی در کلاسش دارد . Mina has twenty-nine classmates in her class	16
دانش اموزان هنوز تکالیف خود را تمام نکرده The students haven't finished their homework اند	17
Subjectهمان فاعل جملهadditional informationهمان فاعل جملهadditional informationbuy =main verbthree notebooks and one book =objectnext week =additional information modal verb كمكى و main verb اصلى است	18
19)despite 20)means 21)respect 22)matter تمامی زبان با اینکه از هم متفاوت هستند و اقعا ارزشمند هستند .هر زبانی یک راه ارتباطی فوق العاده است که نیاز های صحبت کننده را تامین میکند .برای همین ما باید به تمام زبان ها احترام بگذاریم. اصلا مهم نیست که چقدر با یکدیگر تفاوت دارند دارند ترکیب No matter به معنای مهم نیست است	22119
طبق گفته متن بعضى از رستوران ها 24 ساعته باز هستند نه همه انها 23) false در تمامى رستوران ها بعد از خوردن غذا باید صورت حساب پرداخت شود 24)false در تمامى رستوران ها بعد از خوردن غذا باید صورت حساب پرداخت شود 25)people go to restaurants for eating food 26)in a restaurant , the waiter or waitress brings your food for you 27)after you eat the food you need to pau for the food .	23